
A259 Brenzett to Rye resurfacing – Monday 22 May to Friday 4 August 2023 
 
We’ll soon be carrying out essential resurfacing work on the A259 between Brenzett 
and Rye. We’re also going to take the opportunity to replace and improve the road 
signs along the road. 
 
We’ll carry out our work in stages, starting on the evening of Monday 22 May and 
finishing on the morning of Saturday 5 August.  
 
To minimise disruption, we’ll work on weeknights between the hours of 8pm and 
6am, when there are fewer vehicles on the road. During the day we will keep the 
road open as usual.  
 
Closure information 
 
The A259 will be closed in stages between the Brenzett Roundabout and Camber 
Road, East Guldeford, weeknights from 8pm to 6am the following morning, starting 
on Monday 22 May and finishing on the morning of Saturday 5 August (excluding 
Friday 26 and Monday 29 May). 
 
As we progress, we’ll post information about where we’re working on our webpage: 
nationalhighways.co.uk/se-maintenance, just look for A259 Brenzett to Rye 
resurfacing. 
 
During the closures, a diversion will be in place going in both directions via B2075, 
Lydd Road and Camber Road. 
 
For businesses and residents within the closure area only, access will be 
maintained. Please approach the closure point for an escort. This is for access only. 
 
Please note that these works are subject to change due to weather conditions or 
unforeseen circumstances. 
 
Where to find out more  
 
You can visit nationalhighways.co.uk/se-maintenance, and if you have any questions 
about this work, you can contact our Customer Contact Centre on 0300 123 5000 
open 24/7, who will direct your query to the team, or email: 
info@nationalhighways.co.uk. 
 
Yours faithfully,  
 
Area 4 communications 
 
National Highways | Bridge House | 1 Walnut Tree Close | Guildford | Surrey | GU1 
4LZ 
Web: www.nationalhighways.co.uk 
Twitter: @HighwaysSEAST 
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